The Honorable Larry Gossett

October 29, 2007

Page 2 

October 29, 2007
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

In November 2006, the Wastewater Treatment Division (WTD) of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks submitted an application to the Washington State Department of Ecology (DOE) for State Revolving Fund (SRF) loan financing of construction costs for the Carnation Wastewater Treatment Facility for FY 2008.  In July 2007, DOE formally notified WTD that the application score was highly ranked and will be awarded loan funds for the facility project.
The enclosed proposed ordinance would authorize the King County Executive to enter into an agreement with DOE for SRF loan financing of construction costs for the Carnation Wastewater Treatment Facility.

The amount awarded is $14,085,238.  The loan agreement is in the form of the sample agreement attached to the ordinance with an interest rate of 3.1 percent compounded monthly, and a term of twenty years.  This low interest loan agreement will save King County 
$14,125,717 in interest expense over 40 years ($2,694,251 net present value) as compared to conventional bond financing.
This is the second loan award from DOE for this facility.  A previous award for fiscal year 2007, in the amount of $1.2 million, was awarded to King County for the design costs of the Carnation Wastewater Treatment Facility.
The Carnation Wastewater Treatment Plant will serve the city of Carnation and its urban growth area with a population of about 1900.  In 2002, the King County Council amended the Comprehensive Water Pollution Abatement Plan to add the city of Carnation to King County’s Wastewater Treatment Service Area, and in 2003 authorized an agreement with the city to provide for treatment and disposal of sewage.  The treatment plant project is included in the adopted wastewater capital improvement program.  If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Christie True, Division Director of the Wastewater Treatment Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-684-1236.
I fully support financing the construction costs for the Carnation Wastewater Treatment Plant project with the SRF loan award from DOE, and look forward to working with you as you consider this proposed ordinance.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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ATTN:   Ross Baker, Chief of Staff



  
   Nancy Glaser, Interim Policy Staff Director



   
   Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council
Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget
Theresa Jennings, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)

Christie True, Division Director, Wastewater Treatment Division (WTD), DNRP







